MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION
City Hall, Fifth floor
6801 Delmar Blvd

6:00 p.m.

March 11, 2016
Mayor Shelley Welsch called the Council session open at 6:00 p.m., March 11, 2016, at City Hall, 5th floor, 6801 Delmar Blvd.  In addition to Mayor the following members of the Council were present:




Councilmember Rod Jennings




Councilmember Paulette Carr





Councilmember Terry Crow





Councilmember Michael Glickert





Councilmember Arthur Sharpe, Jr.

Councilmember Stephen Kraft was excused.

Also in attendance were City Manager Lehman Walker, City Prosecutor Cindy Ormsby, and City Attorney Kathryn Forster.
Mayor Welsch opened the hearing on the liquor license of Ramo, Inc., d/b/a Market Pub House.  She then turned the meeting over to University City City’s Attorney Kathryn Forster. 
Ms. Forster noted that Council was present on Council’s own motion for the revocation of the liquor license of Ramo, Inc., d/b/a Market Pub House.  She stated the purpose of the hearing was for Ramo, Inc. to state why the liquor license should not be revoked and why the liquor license should be transferred to Special House II.  Ms. Forster distributed a packet of handouts for Council’s review.  Ms. Forster proceeded to present University City’s case for revocation of the Market Pub House’s liquor license.  

Albert Watkins was present to represent Ramo, Inc. for the purpose of making a record as to the exhibits presented by the City of University City on relevance grounds to the exhibits that relate to a business that is not Ramo, Inc., but rather the Soulard Social House.  With respect to the exhibit of the liquor license application, Mr. Watkins objected to the wholesale irrelevance to the present proceedings.  He then proceeded to present Ramo, Inc.’s argument by addressing University City’s exhibits and also to enter into the records their exhibits.  Mr. Watkins also introduced a partial transcript of the March 10, 2016, TRO Hearing.  
Ms. Ormsby addressed some of Mr. Watkins points also noting that the judge from the March 10, 2016, TRO hearing was very clear that the denial of the TRO was clearly based only on the fact that Ramo Inc. owns both the Market Pub House and Social House II and all other issues would be considered at a Preliminary or Permanent Injunction Hearing to be scheduled at the convenience of the parties.  The judge stated that it was Council’s job to legislate for the City of University City.  
     Ms. Ormsby closed her defense stating that a proposed Order for the City Council’s determination states that Ramo, Inc. was provided the Notice requirement under the statute.  Ramo, Inc. was provided opportunity to provide evidence and witnesses before Council, and that Council finds the business known as Market Pub House previously locate at 6655 Delmar is no longer in existence.  That Ramo, Inc. is currently operating a business known as Social House II, located at 6655 Delmar.  That the liquor license issued to the Market Pub House is not valid since they no longer exist.  That Social House II is an undesirable place of business and the revocation of the liquor license issued to the Market Pub House is for the public good and benefit.  

Mr. Watkins presented his closing statement to find in favor of Ramo, Inc., d/b/a Social House II.  

Councilmember Carr asked Mr. Watkins what his description was of the word “brand”.  Mr. Watkins stated the brand is a “high end sport’s themed restaurant and bar.”  She noted that Mr. Watkins presented what happened at Blueberry Hill was not the same as what was present at the Social House II.  Mr. Watkins said he did not compare the two.  Ms. Carr asked if the servers or wait staff are in direct contact with the clientele at the Social House and asked if they should be classified as performers.  
Ms. Ormsby asked Council to review pages 10 and 11 of the partial transcript provided to Council, to read exactly what Hon. Joseph Walsh had said.  
Councilmember Carr read Council’s right in awarding or revoking a liquor license.  
Mayor Welsch read the Order that was in front of the Council.  She suggested a few changes since Mr. Watkins did not call any witnesses.  
Mr. Walker recommended that Council adopt the Order as presented by the City’s attorneys.  
Councilmember Jennings moved to accept the Order as presented by the City’s attorneys and the motion was seconded by Councilmember Crow.

Roll Call vote:
AYES  Councilmembers Jennings, Carr, Crow, Glickert, Sharpe and Mayor Welsch

NAYS:  none

This Special meeting of the City Council was adjourned at 4:11 p.m.

Joyce Pumm, MRCC/MCC
City Clerk
A court stenographer was present to transcribe this meeting.


